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ETMD Board of Directors
Minutes - Wednesday, January 9, 2019
Present:  Bryan Laverriere, Operations Dir., DPW, Kennebunk; Ryan Sommer, Parks and Rec Director, Saco; Jim Bucar, ETA; Tom McCullom, South Berwick; Marianne Goodine, Wells, Secretary

Staff:  Carole Brush, Executive Director – ETA/ETMD

1. Welcome & Introductions – 8:40 a.m.
2. Minutes of November 14, 2018 – motion by Tom to accept minutes, 2nd by Jim.  All in favor.
3. Financial
· Carole reported after first six months we are in good shape and ahead of budget.  Motion by Ryan to accept financial statement, 2nd by Jim.  All in favor.
· Dues status – Dues requests have gone out to municipalities. Scarborough has already paid theirs.
4. Operations
· IronMan counter offer – Board members reviewed current proposal to Ironman.  Ironman has offered: - $1,000 - 2019; $1,500 - 2020; and $2,000 - 2021 (capped at $2,000 for future years). There was discussion amongst Board Members to accept $1,000 for 2019 and request an entry for the swim/bike/run that ET could auction off plus allow ET an ad in their publication. ET will agree to close the trail at IronMan’s expense to monitor. Suggestion was to accept $1,500 in 2020 and add $5 donation to sign up form to bring total donation to at least $5,000, if not then no deal.  Carole suggested adding link to their form where applicants can contribute directly to ET.  It was unclear how that would work, so Carole will follow-up with Ironman.  Board members agreed that for 2020 and on we should get at least $5,000 from Ironman for use of the trail.  
· Connection Updates – ACT changes – Representatives from Arundel Conservation Trust attended meeting at 9:30 to sign final copy of Trail Connection Agreement with ETMD.  ACT representatives attending:  Joan Hull, President; Dorothy Gregoire, and Sam Hull, Treasurer. ACT will issue Press Release.

5. Ongoing / Proposed Projects - 45 min    (Summary to follow)
· Close the Gap - Scarborough – 019386.00 – The project is in its final stages of completion.  NEPA has been working with landowners to obtain easements and rights.  Project will be advertised in spring with construction beginning late summer.  Final completion of trail is expected spring/summer of 2020.  
· There are 5 donors to acknowledge on donations to trail.  Nancy & Carole to meet with Tom Hall, Bill Reichl and Karen Martin on the 16th re possible business amenity naming locations along trail.
· Blazing the Trail South - Kennebunk – South Berwick.  We have received $97,000 in donations since October.  Sebago Technics honored previous quote $$ for remaining survey work – Wells to N. B. line at $22,500.  Carole to schedule meeting with Kennebunk/Wells/MaineDOT to discuss design. Taste of Town Gala is scheduled for April 6th in Scarborough.  ETA will discuss where proceeds from that event will go.  May possibly benefit “Trail Expansion”.
· North Berwick: Still working on solution for Sanitary District section.  Since Sebago Technics quote for remainder of Wells Survey came in lower than expected, it was suggested to obtain survey cost for ½ mile of trail from Wells/N.B. line to Pratt & Whitney, Route 9.  Where would funds come from to pay for this piece of survey?  Carole will contact Sebago for quote and reach out to Dwayne Morin regarding funding.
· South Berwick: Carole is working on obtaining bridge costs & spans. Needs input from Tad Bill.
· Over the River – Saco-Biddeford connection – This is owned by Pan Am.  Unitil looked at section between Biddeford/Saco & will give ETMD a letter of support.  When received, Kevin can approach Pan Am for meeting.  
· Reports from Municipalities – none.  


6. Outreach & Events 
· Upcoming ETA / ETMD events: 1) Taste of Town Gala – April 6th in Scarborough; 2) ETA Annual Meeting – May 8th at Vinegar Hill, Arundel; 3) John Andrews 5k – May 18th; 4) Maine Light House Ride – September 7th.
7. Other Business - None
8. Next Meeting –  February  13, 2019 
9.  Adjourn - 10:12 a.m.
